CLAREMONT / WEASTE BUDGET SUB-COMMITTEE

26th JANUARY 2004.

Present:
Roy Marsh, Cllr Janice Heywood, Cllr Alan Clague, Margaret Parnham, Jackie Gandy.

Officers:
Mick Walbank. 

Apologies:
Cllr Tony Ullman,.

1. MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 24th NOVEMBER 2004

The minutes were accepted as a correct record.

2. MATTERS ARISING

(a)
Balance Statement
The up-to-date balance statement for the Devolved Budget was noted. (Balance sheets attached).  It was noted that with the commitment of £8000 to Fairbridge deferred until April 2004, there was £6,067 remaining to be spent in 2003/04.

Most recent indications about funding for 2004/05 were that Community Committee would have only the basic devolved budget of £23,000, of which £13,000 was already committed.  If this was the case, demand would certainly exceed the amount available and difficult decisions would need to be made.  Consideration might have to be given to discontinuing the long-term commitment of funds to Fairbridge.

(b) Feedback from Funding Recipients
A feedback form from Salford Heart Care Support Group was received and noted. 

(c) Community use of Schools Budget
The Group received a balance statement for the Claremont / Weaste Community use of Schools Budget.  Applications had been submitted for use of:

· St. Luke’s C.E. School (Karate Club and Weaste Wanderers F.C.; also Dominion Morris Dancers from April to July).

· Hope High School (Boys Brigade).

· Seedley Primary School (Dominion Morris Dancers from July)

The projected spend for the year to 31st March was £8398.06 against a budget of £19936.00 leaving an underspend of £11537.94.  The projected underspend is because the applications are for less days and/or hours than the previous year.  Some underspend is desirable as it can be carried forward and the budget for the area will decrease by almost £4000 pa for the next three years.  However, given the size of the underspend, the budget had been publicised again directly to schools and in the Newsletter.

(d) Weaste Youth Club
Youth Service staff will present a report on options for continuation of the Weaste Youth Centre to the next Budget Group meeting.  The Service does not consider use of the Reds’ classroom as viable in the long-term.  Local schools are not an option for various reasons.  Feedback from the young people who attend is that they want a properly equipped centre.

ACTION: Mick Walbank to arrange for Youth Service staff to attend March meeting.

3. APPLICATIONS FOR FUNDING

Budget Group considered six applications for funding.  

RESOLVED: That the following applications be dealt with as shown:

	APPLICANT
	SUM APPLIED FOR / PURPOSE
	RECOMMENDATION

	Elmwood Toddlers Group
	£1260 – half cost of a Group Leader
	RECOMMEND – pay £630 from devolved budget



	Salford African Social Club
	Share of £5000 city-wide for community centre / cafe
	RECOMMEND – refuse payment because of lack of robust business plan.

	Duchy Youth & Community Project
	£1850 – for extended provision of activities in February half-term
	RECOMMEND – pay £1850 from devolved budget

	RipRoar productions
	£1800 – costs of a film premier at Red Cinema for a community film project
	RECOMMEND – pay £1000 from devolved budget

	Sports Development
	£1650 – for February half-term and Easter holiday activities
	RECOMMEND – pay £1650 from devolved budget.

	Buddies Childcare
	£2500 – for security measures at new community child care centre
	RECOMMEND – pay £900 from devolved budget


4. NEXT MEETING

22nd March, 4.30 pm, Willows Centre for Health Care

